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	MEXICO


The Mexican Protection Mechanism has not yet withdrawn the existing protective measures granted to journalist Alberto Amaro because he had won an injunction to suspend the removal of his bodyguards. Therefore, the Mexican government is enforced to implement the protective measures until the injunction is solved. However, the Mechanism has not fully addressed Alberto’s concerns about his protection scheme. We will continue monitoring Alberto’s situation and supporting him and his family to stay safe, as well as expressing concern about the situation of journalists in the country and calling Mexican state to ensure protection for them.
Alberto Amaro Jordán is a 35-year-old journalist from the state of Tlaxcala, Mexico. Since 2019, Amaro has been beaten, threatened and arrested by police officers, intimidated by alleged members of a drug cartel, suffered an attempted break-in, and had shots fired at his house, among other attacks. Despite this, in 2023, the federal Protection Mechanism determined that he was no longer in danger after four years enrolled in the Mechanism and told him it would be withdrawing his four bodyguards. Then, Amaro bring and won an injunction to suspend the removal of his bodyguards. The Mexican government is enforced to implement the protection measures until the injunction is solved.
Attacks on Alberto have not stopped in 2024. On 9 January, he was chased by an unknown person in a vehicle who attempted to crash into Alberto’s vehicle. On 4 June, Alberto reported that officers of the investigative police of the Tlaxcala Attorney General's Office threatened him with a firearm. Despite this, the Mechanism has not fully addressed Alberto’s concerns about his protection scheme. He unsuccessfully requested the Mechanism to extend some of the protective measures he had obtained.
The public campaign demanding protective measures to Alberto that adequately respond to the level of risk he is facing contributed to expanded public oversight and accountability. We will continue monitoring the progress of his situation and supporting him and his family to stay safe, as well as expressing concern about the situation of journalists in the country and calling Mexican state to ensure protection for them. We will also let you know if any further action is needed.
No further action is requested. Many thanks to all who sent appeals.

